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                                          Richmond Kiwanis Club        
                                        Richmond, Missouri  

                                                        "Serving the Children of the World"


  http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com

 October 27, 2015 Newsletter
Ron Brohammer, President called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song: Bill Dooley
The Pledge: Bruce Taylor                                                       The Invocation:  Phillip Powers

Ron shared a few jokes.
Mac Proffitt did the Sergeant at arms report.

Old Business: 

The Richmond Chamber of Commerce dinner is this Thursday, October 29, 2015.  The auction will start at 6:00 PM and the dinner will be at 7:00 PM.

The Dictionary Project is waiting on dictionaries to arrive in Richmond.  They have arrived at the school in Hardin.  Tuesday, November 3, 2015 we will meet at the principal's office at Hardin-Central at 2:00 PM.  We will put stickers on the books.  The students will come in from recess at 2:10 PM and we will do a short lesson on how to use the dictionaries.  Ed Hughes, Carole Jones, Bill Dooley, and Barb Dooley have volunteered to go and help with the lesson.
The First Farris Fundraiser is Monday, Dec. 7, 2015 at 7:00 PM. The Holiday Brass will be performing.  Cost is $15.00.  We have to tell the Farris staff that we will be participating.  Then we just have to show up.  Doors open at 6:00 PM. Sign the sign-in sheet, and enjoy the program.  The group with the highest percentage of participation will win $100 and the second place group will win $50.  The winners will also receive tickets to the last two shows at the Farris.
Trick-or-Treat Street is Sat., Oct.31, 2015 at the City Hall gym.  Workers should arrive at 4:00 PM in a Kiwanis Shirt and with some sort of hat to cover your hair.  The doors for the public will open at 5:00 PM.  It should be a super evening.

New Business: 

Chili Soup Luncheon will be chaired by Bob Haden/ John Richardson.  Plan for Mid-March.

Linda Emley is the program chair for Nov.

Erin Winsteaord, the executive director of Oak Point talked about the new facility.   The big thing they help seniors with is the taking of medications and three square meals a day.  They have assisted living  with housekeeping and laundry assistance available.  They have transportation to Dr. appointments, fun activities and social events planned.  The capacity is 50 people, and they currently have 12 residents.  The monthly charges are comparable with other facilities.  They also have respit care, if someone would need help for a day or two.  Veterans and their spouses qualify for some assistance.

FG Weary won the 50/50.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:50 PM.
We have a new post office box.  Dues and other correspondence can be mailed there:        
Richmond Kiwanis                                                                  P.O. Box 830                                                                        Richmond, MO.  64085
Upcoming events: 
October 31st: Trick-or-Treat Street, Workers arrive at 4:00 PM. Doors open for the Public at 5:00 PM.
See the Richmond Kiwanis Website for more info.
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